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Dispatcher De La Cruz helped organize and run Napa County’s first ever Walk a Mile in 
Her Shoes event.  The event took place downtown and was a huge success in helping 
raise money and awareness for survivors of sexual assault and domestic violence.  
NVCPD was the highest participating police department in Napa County.  Great job 
Jazmin, and a special thanks to Dr. Powell for being the keynote speaker, and joining 
Sgt. Maddox, Officer Nitu Singh, and Officer Bradway in walking a mile in red high 
heels. 
 
 
Officer Bradway, Dispatcher De La 
Cruz, and CSO Alina Padilla all helped 
put together a Napa Valley College 
booth at Napa County’s National Night 
Out.  This is the second time NVCPD 
has participated in this event that 
encourages community-police 
partnerships to help bring trust, 
awareness, and crime prevention 
education to the community.  A big 
thank you to Welcome Center and Basic 
Needs Center for donating swag to 
hand-out to the community for prizes. 
    
 
 

  
 
Chief Wade, Sgt. Maddox, Officer Madrigal, CSO Padilla, and Dispatcher De La Cruz all 
participated in Napa County’s annual Shop With a COP event.  This event is a great 
opportunity for Napa County Law Enforcement to connect with and help Napa County 
children and families. 
 
NVCPD continues to contribute on campus as well: participating in on-campus events, 
committees, college van safe driver trainings, taskforces and hiring committees; being 
an EEO representative and a club advisor; River Trail Village preparations; and many 
other safety related presentations and classes.  This type of connection and outreach, 
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both on and off campus, is a necessity for Community Policing and developing trust with 
the population that we serve. 
 
Recovery:   Like some other departments on campus the College Police has had a long 
recovery after COVID and the cyber-attack.  As a department we have been able to re-
create and update: training records, forms, policies and procedures, audits and 
inspections, business documents, class/training materials, outreach and advertising 
materials, and much more.  We have also worked diligently to recover and improve our 
technology. We have replaced 
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4. How many students did your unit serve in the 2022-23 academic year? 
 
During the fiscal year 2022-2023, the College Police responded to 17,388 calls for 
service, which is a 1.5% decrease from the previous year. In addition to the calls for 
service, the college police provided direct service to 298 people at our service window, 
which is a 17% decrease from the prior year. Also, staff provided $14,838 worth of 
assistance to students and staff in the form of fingerprint services and motorists’ 
assistance. The college police handled 180 found items, returning 21% of them. 
 
 
 
5. Is there any other information you think is important to note? 
 
NVCPD has and will continue to work on the planning, preparation, and implementation 
of River Trail Village.  This is a huge undertaking that involves many partnerships. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


